Huntingdon Borough Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee Meeting
Thursday, August 6, 2020

The Huntingdon Borough Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee Meeting was held in the Borough Council Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Committee members present were Chairman David Fortson and President Johnathan Hyde.
Members present were President Johnathan Hyde, Councilman David Quarry, Councilman David Fortson, Councilman Jim Bair, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Guest present were Robert Jackson, Matt Powell, George Conrad, Lisa Roth, Ginny Gill, Emil Nagengast, Claire Holzner, Seth Long, Elizabeth Smolcic and Nick Miller.
Chairman David Fortson called the Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting to order at 6:00 PM.
Chairman David Fortson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Several people spoke for the Tree Commission, Parks Commission and Friends of the Huntingdon Trails group on the Forest Management Plan and the logging in the Cemetery.
Chairman David Fortson proceeded to the Parks Commission report.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Robert Jackson said that he wanted Kelly Sitch from DCNR to come talk about grants and they are not allowed to attend meetings due to COVID-19 and he didn’t think doing this remotely would work.
Robert Jackson asked about the sign for the Dog Park.
Chris Stevens said we should be hearing about our soft boat launch grant and if we receive this we would include this on the sign.
Robert Jackson asked if there was something we could do with the slope going into the dog park.
Chris Stevens said with the soft boat launch, they would like a sidewalk added.
Robert Jackson said there are 2 fire hydrants in the dog park and asked about those being painted also.
Robert Jackson asked about the update on the Lantern Fly.  
Chris Stevens said that he signed the contract with the Department of Agriculture.  Chris said they should be coming in soon to do this and will be removing the Tree of Heaven.
Robert Jackson asked if there are a set or regulation for committees like Tree Commission and Parks?  Robert said there is someone that does not attend meetings and wants to remove them.
The committee said to write them a letter to this effect.
Chairman David Fortson proceeded to the Borough Managers report.
Chris Stevens updated everyone on the Grants that Huntingdon Borough has right now.
Lisa Roth said there is a Cottonwood Tree there by the Dog Park and asked if we were going to take that down and the answer was no.  She asked about putting a sign at this tree.
Lisa Roth said when we do a dedication of the borough’s Washington Street properties that we should give some thought of naming it the Robert Geissinger Park.
Chairman David Fortson proceeded to New Business.
David Fortson said there is a special Borough Council meeting on opening bid of the City League Ballfield project on August 31, 2020 at 2:00 PM.
George Conrad mentioned that maybe we could connect the trails from the Cemetery to the landfill.
David Fortson said that he is looking at getting new volleyball nets and sand for the Weaver Park and Portstown Park.
The Parks, Recreation and Public Property Committee meeting was adjourned at 7:12 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary

